RESPONSE TO PUBLIC QUESTIONS
MEETING OF THE PORT PHILLIP CITY COUNCIL DATE 2 FEBRUARY 2022

Public Question Time and Submissions

Question from Rhonda Small:

Is Council aware that their proposal to sell the three early childcare centres and thus reduce
kindergarten places in Port Phillip, does not meet their own agreement committed to in the
Kindergarten Infrastructure and Services Plan (KISP)?

Response:

The Kindergarten Infrastructure and Services Plan (KISP) is an agreed estimate of places for
three year old kindergarten in the City of Port Phillip and makes no commitment between the
parties as to reductions and increases to places in the City.

It specifically states that “This KISP is not intended to create legal relations or constitute a
legally binding contractual agreement between the parties. The parties may review this KISP
in 2024 to publish a new version that will replace the previous version”.

Council has not made any decision regarding the three centres.

*Please note: answers to any questions in Public Question Time and Councillor Question
Time which were answered at the meeting are included in the minutes of that meeting.



